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The Secretary

State Economics References Committee

Room SG.64

Parliament House

CANBERRA  2600

To whom it may concern,

I represent the South Australian Tourism Alliance, the peak tourism industry body for South Australia. We have a sponsorship base representing $500 million a year turnover within the tourism sector. The current issue of public liability insurance premiums is having a direct impact on both these cultural and business aspects of the  tourism industry.

In tourism, 82% of business are small businesses. The substantial increases in premiums are resulting in a number of small business Owners deciding not to continue to trade. This will result in a decrease in tourism product across  Australia, and in particularly, regional areas.  I am sure you will agree, it is hard enough encouraging entrepreneurs to seek  out business opportunities and produce unique experiences,  without the current levels of insurance premiums stifling this situation. Clearly, Australia and employment will suffer. It is  also  of concern  that major events are in danger as a direct  result  of these increases. There have been several events here in South Australia that have had difficulty in  securing insurance. Imagine what South Australia would  be like without Clipsal 500,  the many wine and food festivals, and  schools not having their college fete due to these costs. Clearly there must be a solution found.
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We  as a Committee have several suggestions to put forward;

· There needs to be an introduction  of  legislated capping  benefits for claims based on age, income etc. Similar to the New Zealand model.

· There needs to be set fees for Lawyers dealing with Public Liability issues, the same as Doctors dealing with  Workers Compensation claims.

· There needs to be a reduction  of  the  stature of limitations from 7 years down to a more workable level, say 2 years, to ensure that remedial treatment is immediate. This may ensure that the claimants condition is not the  result from the claimants  inaction. The stature of limitations should also apply to children.

· There needs to be encouragement  of  pooling of insurance. However, it must be equally  important to ensure that there are the necessary insurance companies to cope with this situation. Underwriters will need to be more educated into understanding each industry.

· There needs to be reform in the way the Court system works, as the  majority of the costs are associated with just attending Court.

· There should be the  removal of the “joint and  several  liability”,  where claimants have the  opportunity to pursue other parties for 100% of damages if the other  party is insolvent, when they may have only a minor role.

Obviously, we believe that the system must change, otherwise tourism  product will continue to close its doors. A reduction in the number of experiences in  our industry will result in a culturally poor Australia and significant losses to our country’s export earnings of which tourism contributes 6%.

Yours sincerely

Zayne Boon

Chairperson
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